    PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 9th September 2014 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were; Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman & Treasurer), Christine John (Vice Chairman), Ron Selby (Secretary), Anthony Brown, Katie Pyart, Howard Williams, Rev. Roger Hart and Graham Rennie.

An apology for absence was received from Cllr Tony Wilcox.
Maureen Colgan opened the September meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association by asking the members if they agreed that the minutes of the 12th August meeting gave a full and accurate account of the proceedings. Christine John then proposed that the 12th August minutes should be accepted as published, and Anthony Brown seconded her proposal.

Turning to the Rev. Roger Hart, Maureen went on to say that the community association congratulate him and his bride on the occasion of their wedding on Saturday, 13th September, and gave their best wishes for their future happiness.
Treasurer’s report 
Cllr Maureen Colgan said that there had not been any withdrawals or payments into the account over the past month, so the P&BCA funds remained with an unchanged credit balance of £192.87.

The P&BCA loses a long time member 
Cllr Maureen Colgan reported the sad news that Peter England, one of the community association’s long time members has passed away; and that a funeral service will be held at the Parc Gwyn crematorium at 3.15 p.m. on Friday, 10th October. The Rev. Roger Hart will be officiating the service commemorating Peter’s life.
Unsafe routes in the community?

Howard Williams made a plea for better maintenance of the pavements in the Pennar area. He reported that a local resident had recently suffered facial injuries after she tripped and fell when walking along the pavement on the west side of Hill Street.
Ron Selby (Secretary) added that the pavements and kerbsides of the roads are often partially obstructed by cautionary road signs such as ‘men at work’ etc. and they are rarely weighted with ‘sandbags’ to keep them upright in the high winds that we have experienced lately. He went on to mention the road works being carried out at Bethany corner where he had to re-erect a large ‘3 way traffic control’ sign that had blown down and was lying face down in the road, before he could turn into Treowen Road from Presely View. 

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.15 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 14th October 2014.
